
         

    THE PRESIDENT  

           OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY  

 

 

 

30 November 2020 

Excellency,  

 

I have the honour to inform you that the plenary meetings of the General Assembly 

to consider the reports of the Main Committees that concluded their work during the 

seventy-fifth session have been scheduled as follows: 

 

 Plenary meeting to consider the reports of the First Committee ± Monday, 

7 December,  

at 3 p.m., General Assembly Hall;  

 Plenary meeting to consider the reports of the Special Political and Decolonization 

Committee (Fourth Committee) ± Thursday, 10 December, 3 p.m., General 

Assembly Hall; 

 Plenary meeting to consider the reports of the Sixth Committee ± Tuesday, 

15 December, at 3 p.m., General Assembly Hall; 

 Plenary meeting to consider the reports of the Third Committee ± Wednesday, 

16 December, at 10 a.m., General Assembly Hall. 

 

In this connection and in view of the work that remains to be completed for this part 

of the seventy-fifth session, I hereby propose that the recess date, originally scheduled on 

14 December, is postponed to 21 December 2�����,�ZLOO�SXW�WKLV�SURSRVDO�IRU�WKH�$VVHPEO\¶V�

consideration at the plenary meeting on Wednesday, 2 December 2020, in the General 

Assembly Hall. 
 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

  
Volkan BOZKIR 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York  


